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ICA POLICY STATEMENT ON  
Referral 

 

The unique, non-duplicative role of the Doctor of Chiropractic as a primary health care provider 

is a product of the system of chiropractic education and the licensing and regulatory authority of 

the states.  The primary obligation of Doctors of Chiropractic is to provide the highest quality of 

care to each patient within the confines of their education and their legal authority.  It is the position 

of the International Chiropractors Association that this primary obligation includes recognizing 

when the limits of skill and authority are reached.  At that point, it is the ICA’s position that doctors 

in all fields of practice are ethically and morally bound to make patient referrals to practitioners in 

other fields of healing when such referrals are necessary to provide the highest quality of patient 

care.  This interchange of professional referrals includes, but should not be limited to, doctors of 

medicine, osteopathy and chiropractic. 

 

Doctors of Chiropractic are also obligated to receive referrals from other health care providers, 

applying to those patients the same considerations for quality and appropriateness of care as with 

any other patient.  It is the position of the ICA that the professional obligation to the patient 

includes honest, full and straightforward communication with the referring provider on the issue 

of optimal patient care. 

 


